
October 27, 2023 

 

 

To Whom it May Concern:  

Hello, my name is Dr. Catherine Mueller-Bell and I am a Professor of Clinical Mental Health 
Counseling at Grand Canyon University (GCU). I am writing on behalf of Dan Allmond, for the 
purpose of being a reference for him regarding his academic and professional capabilities and 
personal character. I have known Dan for 3 months, through having him as a student in one of 
my graduate courses at Grand Canyon University. I have consistently found him to be gifted in 
his academic and extracurricular endeavors and demonstrate a commitment to learning. Dan is a 
highly intelligent, devoted and responsible person who contributes significantly to the academic 
community with a collaborative, generous and genuine spirit. He is a person of great integrity 
and maturity, respectful to all people, which is evident in his relationships in our community and 
in the caliber of his academic work.  

When I have had the opportunity to observe and interact with Dan in the academic community, I 
have found him to be a great student with a breadth of experience and a willingness to learn a 
broad array of theoretical constructs and skills, while being intentional about his personal and 
professional development. His various interpersonal skills have allowed him to make an impact 
and contribution to her community, in meaningful ways. Dan is extremely kind, courteous, 
knowledgeable, articulate, respectful, professional and upholds a high standard of academic 
excellence and credibility. He works extremely well with others and is highly respected by his 
peers at GCU. Through his strong interpersonal skills, it is clear that he exudes respect and 
compassion for others and she is dedicated to ethics and academic inquiry, which has contributed 
to him being a pleasure to have in our academic community.  

I can highly recommend Dan to be considered for your program due to her strong 
professional/academic/interpersonal skills and personal character. I am confident that he will 
continue to enhance the community and invest in ways that will inspire and make an impact in 
your program. If I were in your position, I would eagerly offer Dan an opportunity, without 
hesitation, since he stands above the rest, in memorable ways. If you need any further 
information, please feel free to contact me at (616) 826-3253.  

 

Sincerely, Catherine Mueller-Bell  

Catherine Mueller-Bell, LPC, NCC, PhD  

Professor of Clinical Mental Health Counseling 


